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Dear Families,
On the reverse side of this page you will find the grading policy for your child’s grade. What is driving this change? The Department of Education is requiring all schools take their grading policy and share it with parents. So, we formed a grading policy team representing all grades to articulate our grading policy with common language across every grade, and established the criteria you will find when you turn this over. It is important that you know nothing has changed in terms of what assessments are being used to evaluate children. Teachers are simply reflecting their assessment of your child’s work in a new way. You will see a breakdown of how grades are determined. 
Will the report card look different? Yes, it will. Your child’s scores on various assessments will create a numeric average. This is similar to the rubric used when “we” went to school. So if your child has a 65% or above, they are passing (meeting the standards) and below that is failing (not meeting the standards). Students will get a numeric overall grade in each subject, with information for the subcategories about whether or not they are meeting the standards. In terms of performance, 90-100 is “excellent”, 80-89 is “good”, 70-79 is “satisfactory”, 65-69 is “needs improvement” and 0-64 in “unsatisfactory”. Cluster programs will be graded as pass/fail subjects.

Is there any change in the time frame of the marking periods? We have shifted the timeline of the marking periods and report card distribution. This decision was made because it coincides with the beginning and ending of each unit, so teachers have the summative data, they need to provide accurate feedback on the report card. The first marking period will end on Nov. 30th and report cards will be distributed on December 17th. When you come to parent/teacher conferences on Thursday, November 15th, you will be able to have a rich conversation with your child’s teacher regarding his or her progress to date. The second marking period will end on March 1st and report cards will be distributed on March 13th. The final marking period will be the last day of school and they will receive their final report cards on that day. 
What is the benefit of this change? Transparency. We are committed to providing families with as much information as possible. Parents are our partners and we want you to be aware of any changes that are being made throughout the year. The team has been working hard on creating this policy so that it shows continuity across the grades. We do have the opportunity to change our policy from year to year, and welcome your feedback and comments. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to our Parent Coordinator, Lori Peragine at 718-697-5200. 
Sincerely,

Sharon B. Fishman, Principal

Paul Giordano, Asst. Principal
